OXFORDSHIRE GOLF CAPTAINS

50 Anniversary 1968-2018
MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING
25" June 2024 10:45 a.m. at Tadmarton Heath G.C.

1. Attendance
a) Attendees: T. Killick (Capt.); Roger Davies (v-Capt.); lan Allison (Pres); Derek Honey (Life v-Pres),
Bill White (Sec); Roger Sillence (Fixtures Sec.); Ray Davies (Match Sec); Stuart Dobbs (Event Sec);
Glyn Hall (Clothing); Keith Henley (Immed. Past Capt.); Tim Nunneley (Immed. Past President)

b) Apologies: Chris Spearing (Treasurer); Peter Walton (v- Pres.)
Andrew Gardeners repeat absence was noted. It was suggested that he may be out of the country on
official national golf duties.

2. Previous Minutes —
a) Minutes of Committee Meeting 10" April 2024 were accepted and signed by the Captain.
b) Matters Arising;

3 b) iv) The analysis of the capabilities and benefits of IG against our current and likely future needs.
(T Killick: K Henley, assisted by C. Whittle, P. Walton & R. Sillence - ongoing)

5 a) Re the practice of some host Clubs to charge for the use of meeting rooms for Committee

Meetings; action was agreed for Roger Sillence to review the location of these Meetings through

the 2025 Fixtures List to favour those host Clubs that do not charge for these facilities.

Initial action was taken to relocate the 2025 Spring Meeting from Burford to North Oxford.
(on-going; see also item b of AOB below)

5 b) The suggestion that a restriction of team size to 16 for inter-county Matches, regarding the
increasing absence of 2-tee starts, to be discussed with the other Counties.
(Roger Sillence - ongoing)

5 ¢) Peter Walton raised the question of gaining sponsorship for our golf Fixtures. This to be given
due consideration by all attendees of the Meeting. (All - ongoing)

8 a) To resolve the problem of inferior quality of jumpers, Members will be offered an embroidery
service for application of the OGC badge to Member-purchased jumpers (likely to cost £6 ea.).

An email, prepared by Glyn Hall offering this service, was circulated to Members by the Secretary on
3 May 2024. (closed)

10 ¢) Owing to Malcolm Hookham'’s restricted activity at North Oxford through ill health, a
replacement OGC Representative should be recruited.

Bill White discussed with Malcolm Hookham who agreed to the change and proposed that Andy
Quinn could be his replacement. When approached, Andy agreed to take on the role of OGC
Representative at North Oxford GC. (closed)

10 d) /t was suggested that the lack of recruitment of Members at Henley GC over the last 6 years
should be investigated

Bill White discussed the recent lack of recruitment at Henley GC with Geoff Luckett (OGC Rep at
Henley). He explained that recent Captains and at Henley have been young and hence they have not
shown interest in joining the OGC this being due to lack of available free time from work and club
commitments. No further action taken. (closed)
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OXFORDSHIRE GOLF CAPTAINS

50 Anniversary 1968-2018
MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING
25" June 2024 10:45 a.m. at Tadmarton Heath G.C.

3. Secretary’s Report

Item 5. Website and OneDrive development.
Terry Killick advised that the development of the OGC Website and application of OneDrive is
continuing.

4. Treasurer's Report

Results Summary

Peter Walton asked (email); “Nothing showing for Cornwall Away. Was it breakeven?”

Chris Spearing answered (email); “No, a surplus of £346 is carried forward and not reported until the
home matches are played.”

5. Fixtures Secretary’s Report.
a) No specific comments, but see AOB item b), below.

b) Reiterated that, after 18 years in his current role, he intent to step down from being Fixtures Secretary
at the end of this year.

6. Match Secretary’s Report

a) Report ltem e). The whereabouts of the Winning Team trophy for the Four Counties match?
Ray Davies and Keith Henley to continue the search for it.
If the trophy cannot be found a new one will be require to be purchased. Also, the “new” trophy will
require to be engraved. Keith Henley will investigate options for engraving and establish a “process”
for future trophy engraving.
Post Meeting Note: Ray Davies subsequently found the Four Counties Trophy at Oxford (City) G.C.

b) 2024 Four Counties match.
This match will be hosted by OGC at Studley Wood. Ray Davies suggested that we source two
volunteers for meet and greet and to act as starters. (Ally
Ray also asked whether complimentary food will be provided for the starters?
Post meeting Note: It was agreed with the Treasurer that starters will not pay for food.

7. Event Secretary’s Report

a) Founders Cup (The Springs G.C.)
Essex guests have asked for advice on local accommodation. It was noted the Springs Hotel was an

option. (S. Dobbs)

b) Captains Day (Badgemore Park G.C.)
Stuart Dobbs advised that a two tee start for this event had not been granted by the host club.
At the time of this meeting, 26 entries had been received.

c) Mixed Greensomes (Feldon Valley G.C.)
At the time of this meeting 11 pairs had entered.

Post Meeting Note:

The Events Secretary’s report states that the Spring meeting had not been a qualifying competition
when, in fact, Burford managed to close the competition on the following day and the record of it was
filed within |G and everyone's score was recorded after all.
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OXFORDSHIRE GOLF CAPTAINS

S0 Anniversary 1968-2018
MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING
25" June 2024 10:45 a.m. at Tadmarton Heath G.C.

8. Clothing Report

a)

b)

c)

Glyn Hall suggested that the catalogue of the current clothing supplier (K&K) should be made
available on the OGC Website so that Members can select what items they want directly from there.
It was agreed that access to the catalogue would be restricted to OGC Members only.  (G. Hall)

The latest OGC Clothing stock list will be sent to Colin Whittle for uploading to the OGC Website.

(G. Hall)
Glyn advised that, owing to the unreliability of the current OGC blazer supplier, he is investigating
alternative supply sources. This includes True-form, a school clothing supplier. (G. Hall)

9. Extraneous Events/Competitions

lan Alison advised that the 50" Anniversary KO was progressing well. He had already sent out the 2™
Round results and Quarter Final draw, by email, on 20 June 2024.

10. AOB

a)

b)

By email on 16™ April, Glyn Hal proposed that OGC Club Representatives should be invited to the
annual Committee Dinners. Notwithstanding dissentions received from Chris Spearing, Roger Davies
and Tim Nunneley, the benefits of this proposal were discussed i.e. bolster the reducing attendance*;
demonstrate that the Representatives are valued, introduce potential candidates for service on the
Committee; no cost impact (self-funding event), etc. It was noted that some Representatives are
already on the invitation list (e.g. had served or currently serving on the Committee). The proposal
was subsequently voted upon and was agreed on a majority basis.

(W. White to include Reps in the invitations)
*Post Meeting Note - 14 invitees and partners attendees last year's Committee Dinner.

Roger Sillence updated the Committee on the introduction of green fee charges for QGC fixtures by
Henley G.C. in 2025. It was understood that this was discussed at the Henley Pat Captains AGM on
21 June 2024 and continuation of “Captain’s privilege” was passed on a 9 to 4 majority. Roger
Sillence has prepared a draft letter to the James Brockington (General Manager at Henley G.C.) in
readiness to respond to the introduction of such charge. However, as internal discussions are still
ongoing with the General Manager, it was agreed to hold any further action at this time.

Ray Davies advised of an instance where, at an OGC Fixture, he decided to select a sandwich lunch
(instead of bacon roiis as previously agreed in Committee), because there was no decrease in cost
thereof. This deviation from the agreed way forward was discussed at length. It was agreed that, for
consistency, bacon roll lunches will continue to be ordered and served at fixtures and that deviation to
an alternative lunch menu would only be acceptable if the host club declares their inability to serve
these.

11. Closure
The meeting was closed at approximately 11:49 am.

Next Meeting

The next Committee Meeting will be held at 10:45am on 25" July 2024 at Badgemore Park G.C.
(Captain’s Day).

Approved by ....... ]’

Date: ... 2}; TuQ-onZA}-
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Committee Meeting 25" June 2024

Secretary’s Report
10™ April — 24™ June 2024

1. Membership

a) New members (since last report)
Steve Hitchins* Bicester 2024 Hcp. Ind. 10.5
Clive Swadling* The Wychwood 2024 Hcep. Ind. 12.1
Mathew Davis™ Henley 2023 Hcp. Ind. 11.5
Darren Smee* Drayton Park 2024 Hcep. Ind. 14.6
Legend:
* tie sent by post.
(Secretary’s previous stock of 3 ties and 1 of the replenished stock of 6 were issued. i.e.5 ties remain)
b) Withdrawals (i.e. requested no more contact);
Michael Herriot Henley 1989
¢) Members’ Deaths
John Robinson Hadden Hill 2010
d) Recruitment
Action on recruitment of new and past Club Captains of Member Clubs continues by Committee
members and OGC Representatives alike.
e) OGC Representatives
Reluctantly, due to ill health, Malcolm Hookham has agreed to stand down from his position as
OGC Rep. at North Oxford and Andy Quinn has agreed to take over.
2. Records
a) The OGC Members Directory is being kept up to date.
b) Other Member related lists continue to be updated progressively (e.g. List of Captains by year,

Members Deaths, etc.).

3. Open Competitions (other than those reported separately by Events Secretary)

50" Anniversary KO
On 07 June 2024, lan Allison issued the Second Round results and Quarter Final draw (see

separate email).

4. Events by other Counties

d)

Wiltshire Captains Spring Meeting at Upavon G.C. on 25™ April.
Both lan Allison and Terry Killick attended.

Cambridgeshire Captains’ Captains Day at St Neots on 27" June.
An email of apology for non-attendance was sent on 21% May.

Essex Captains’ Captain’s Day at Maylands G.C. on 15" July.

An email of apology for non-attendance was sent on 24" June.

Hampshire Captains Golf Day at Skylark GC (near Fareham) on Monday 19th August.
The formal invitation was received on 04 June. Email sent to Martin Bennet on 8 June requesting
acceptance of lan Allison and Glyn Hall as substitutes for the Captain and Secretary.

24 june 2024 prepared by; W. White, Secretary OGC Page 1of2



OXFORDSHIRE GOLF CAPTAINS

.

N2

G
8 e

Committee Meeting 25" June 2024
Secretary’s Report

10™ April — 24 June 2024

e) Extraneous Events

i) The intercounty Chailenge (formerly the Saunton Salver)
Glyn Hall reported that unfortunately, due to drop-outs and no new Members showing
interest, we still have not reached the 12 entrants needed. Therefore we will have to withdraw
from this years’ competition.

ii) Burford Captain's Challenge
The date has yet to be advised (usually October).

iii) County Captain's Secretaries Competition — 25 Sep 2024 at Oake Manor G.C., Somerset.
Stuart Dobbs, Bill White and Ray Davies will attend.

5. Website and Cne Drive development

Status to be presented at the Meeting by lan Allison
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Oxfordshire Golf Captains

Treasurer’s Report for Committee Meeting 25® June 2024

Subs continue to dribble in, as ate
new members.

The AGM was £41 overspent as the

room hire was 150 against a budget
of £100.

Two away matches so far, both on

budget.

Three home matches:

Somerset - 136 better than budget,
with catering much cheaper than
expected (the Cotswolds Hotel is
usually prcey).

Cambridge - £12 over budget.
Devon - £32 over budget (£1
difference in catering cost).

Clothing sales are slow, and we may
get an issue getting rid of the
remaining stock of slipovers and
sweaters (over £600 worth).

Sundry items now include £12 for
the web-site domain name.

My projections indicate no cash
issues for the foreseeable future.

Chiis Speating
19/6/24

| Oxfordshire Golf Captains Results summary to 19th June 202&_

t

Income
Annual Registration Fees
Joining Fees
Bank Interest
Sundry ltems
General Receipts
Activities
AGM
Winter Lunches 1
Committee Dinner
Lunches and Dinners

Home
Away *
Cornwall Matches

Home *
Away *
County Matches

Spring Meeting
OGC Internal Events

Donations *

Caps

Shirts
Slipaovers
Sweaters
Sweatshirts
Ties

Other

Profit on Clothing Sales

Overheads
Phone & postage
Print, copying & stationery
Engraving
Sundry Items

Surplus / Deficit

{

Budget Actual Variance :
2024 2024 2024 No|
|
£2,340  £2,100 -£240 105
£200 £160 -£40 8|
£40 £21 -£19 g
£0 £0 £0 ‘
£2580  £2,081 £299
E
£24 £65 -£41 29
£0 £2 £ 26
£0 £2 £2  14]
£04 £65 -£41 ‘
£0 £0 £0
£0 £0 £0
£0 70 70
£1,397  -£1,304 £93
£1410  £1410 £0 g
£13 £106 £93 g
£430 £341 £89 49|
£430 £341 _£89
£625 £475 £150
£10 £0 -£10
£180 £81 -£99
£20 £8 £12 i
£20 £11 -£9 "
£0 £0 £0
£50 £13 -£37 ;
£20 £2 -£18 '
£300 £114 £186
-£30 -£40 £10
£140 £162 £22
£235 £58 £177 5
-£70 £81 £11 a
£475 £341 £134 ;
|
£2,199 £1,960.64 £238 ;

* Budget is for matches actually played sofar



OXFORDSHIRE GOLF CAPTAINS

FIXTURES SECRETARY'S REPORT FOR COMMITTEE MEETING
AT TADMARTON HEATH GOLF CLUB ON TUESDAY, 25™ JUNE, 2024

(1) 2025 CALENDAR

i.  Our 2025 golfing calendar, is ail but complete, with just a few queries remaining: the calendar is
attached to the accompanying email, providing you with the detail the progress thus far made.

ii. We are stilt on the cusp of fixture numbers matching available venues, so it might not be tog early to

consider again the combination of the Founders' Cup with another of the internal events, and/or the
reduction in the number of County matches - Cambridgeshire?

(2) THE CORNWALL TOUR 2024

i.  The 2024 tour was very successful, having won one match, lost one and drawn one, we retained both
trophies, a very rare event indeed! 27 Captains made the journey and each played in at least two matches.

ii.  The Cornish guys will be making the refurn journey for aur three matches from the 9™ - 11* September
next.

(3) THE CORNWALL TOUR 2025

I have made the usual reservations with the Carlyon Bay Hotel for nexi year's four, which will take place from
Sunday, 7% to Thursday 11" May, 2025, although numbers might have to be reduced, dependent upon John
Stanforth’s decision on requesting a reduction in match players.

(4) HENLEY GOLF CLUB

We have another green fee issue with Henley Golf Club, similar to the one in 2014, which I wili need fo discuss
with Committee at our meeting, so I'll not waste your time and the space here with it now.

{5) THE CAPTAIN'S TOUR 2024

You will all be aware that the 2024 Captain's Tour is To be held at the Forest of Arden. Arrangements are now
well in hand and we have 19 members having now commitied and paid in full for the trip.

Roger

Roger Sillence
Fixtures Secretary
22" June, 2024
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MATCH SECRETARY (New Role 2024) REPORT FOR COMMITTEE MEETING
AT TADMARTON GOLF CLUB ON TUESDAY, 25™ JUNE, 2024

1) Bi-lateral Matches Results 2024 to date (not including Cornwall Tour - see Fixture Sec Report): -

Somerset @Cotswolds Club v WON 45 - 3.5 regained AMF. Parker Shield

Worcestershire @Hagley ¥ = HALVED & 4 - 4 retained the Glass Decanter

Cambridgeshire @Hadden Hill T LosT3-5 (twe no. OGC Players loaned to CAGC)

Devon @Henley ¥ = HALVED by mutual agreement - adverse rain swept weather on Back 9
Sussex @Worthing N LOST75-25
Dorset @Witney Lakes v WON© 55 1025

Berkshire @North Oxford v WON®@ 45+035
MATCH SUMMARY - WON 3 HALVED 2 LOST 2 - Thank you Emails Issued to Clubs

2)
a)

b)

c)

d)

e)

f)

2024 Match Admin Progress

Invitation Letters issued to and acknowledged by Berks, Bucks and Glocs Match Sec’s, for Four Counties
Match being hosted by OGC on Friday 12 July at Studley Wood GC.

Two Tee Start Time and per person Catering arrangements in place with Studley Wood GC. Catering (Inc
Staff Gratuity) £30.50, Table Wine allowance £5, Prize budget circa £14.50. Competitor Entry Fee £50,
Supporter Catering and Wine only £35.

Four Counties Tournament Team Selection Letter agreed with Terry Killick and issued to OGC 12 Players and
Reserves. Two OGC Starters/Reception Supporters TBC.

Amended Wording for Rule 7) of Four Counties Guidance Sheet to accord with WHS April 2024, drafted
(thanks to Tony Payne, Berks and OGC VP Pete Walton). Agreed by Berks, Buck and Glocs, to read as follows:
- "7) Every competitor's WHS handicap index will first be adjusted relative to the slope rate, course
rating and par of the golf course on which they are competing. This will produce each competitor's
unrounded course handicap, te which 85% will then be applied and the figure then produced, rounded to
give the competitor’s playing handicap. A higher handicapped player may take part but must do so with
a maximum playing handicap of 18 strokes.”

Best Pair Trophy for Four Counties recovered from Tony Payne, Berks 6C Match Sec, but Winning Team
Trophy whereabouts still unknown, despite enquiries with I/P Captain and other Committee Members,

Team Selection Letters for Warwickshire at Olton, Gloucestershire at Stinchcombe Hill, London at Oxford
Golf Club and the Queen's Jubilee at Sudbury, all drafted ready for issue and contact made with opposition
Match Secretaries (Tony Ranger, Clive Fluck, John Godwin) to confirm arrangements all in hand.

Ray

Ray Davies - Match Secretary - 24" June, 2024



OXFORDSHIRE GOLF CAPTAINS

Event Secretary’s report for Committee Meeting 25 June 2024

Spring Meeting 10th April at Burford GC

49 players — 2 Tee start - 8 groups from 1% in 3 balls. 8 groups from the 10% 7 in 3 balls, 1 in 4balls.

Burford agreed to enter all players and their H/I and CDH numbers into a qualifying competition on their computer,
and they produced and attached labels onto the scoring cards — unfortunately they forgot to enter it as a qualifier
and it was too late to do anything about it after it had been closed, despite the very best efforts of Peter Walton.

Derek Honey Life VP, once again sorted out the score cards to determine the placings. Grateful thanks go to him and
also to Bill White for organising the catering etc.

Overall Winner - Les Hines, Badgemoor Park - 39 pts (to be cut 2 shots) (-2)

Division 1 Winner - Brian Kay, Cotswolds Club - 38 pts (-1), Division 1 2nd place - Fizz Kassam, Badgemore Park -
34pts ¢/b

Division 2 Winner - Keith Willis, Cotswolds Club - 34 pts (-1), Division 2 2nd place - John Waring - Cotswolds Club - 34
pts

Front 9 Winner - Mike Pennick, Magnolia Park - 18 pts ¢/b, Back 9 Winner - Mark Greenwood, Hadden Hill - 21 pts.

President’s Day

42 Players — 2 tee start — 1% tee 7x3balls, 8" tee 7x3balls lan Allison not playing but will be hosting during the day
and the dinner.

Handicaps reductions for the following:

Les Hines -2, Brian Kay -1, Keith Willis -1, Ray Davies -1, Bill Major -2, Ken Smith -1, Dave Palmer -2, Andy Quinn -1,
Graham Fullagar -1.

Non qualifying competition (Tadmarton do not wish to do so).

Nearest the Pin on 3 and 10 — longest drive on 8th

Founders Cup invites to County Secretaries were sent out on June 12th 2024, the invites to those eligible OGC
members will be sent out on 30th July 2024.

Captain’s Day
Invites to members has been sent out

¥
|

5‘%.\“\'{'-1 -
| L
Stuart Dobbs
Event Secretary

20™ June 2024



24/06/2024, 08:59 Gmail - Reports for Committee Meeting.

Reports for Committee Meeting.
1 message

William White <ox.golf.caps.secretary@gmail.com>

glynhall89@gmail.com <glynhall89@gmail.com> 20 June 2024 at 11:27

To: William White <ox.golf_caps.secretary@gmail.com>

Hi Bill,

Please find 2 reports for our next committee meeting.

Inter Counties Competition

Unfortunately, with drop outs and new Captains joining. We are still revolving around 8 players, so as needing 12 with
reserves we are having fo with draw from, , this competition this year.

OGC Clothing.

Ordering for clothing is again very slow, we are currently waiting for a delivery for 3 Blazers, for 3 new Captains, and
potentially have another blazer on the list, as production now require 3 blazers to be ordered to avoid a delivery
charge.

As always, due to my expertise with the spread sheet, there are a couple of outstanding stock checks to be clarified,
with regards safe delivery to the individual Captain.

There has also been a bit of a blip surrounding the presentation of Captains ties. It has been resolved that we are
going back to the past method of dealing with these requirements.

| have been having trouble getting hold of Andy Gardiner, if any committee members has information about him,
please could you pass this on to me,

Once stock and spread sheet have been reconciled, | will provide a list to Captain White of remaining stock of jumpers

and vests for Captains to order on a first come first serve basis, for publication to the membership.
We will still hold stock of OGC Polo Shirts.

| will also provide Captain Whittle with an online catalogue address to be broadcast on the clothing page of the OGC
website, along with information. It belongs to our current provider and embroiderer.

The change that is being made, will allow Captains to source their own suitable golf clothing, i.e. white polo shirts and
Navy jumpers, vests and other tops that are suitable to wear for golf, to then be embroidered under OGC control, with
the OGC Log.

2 past Captain of Captains have successfully taken advantage of this opportunity. It allows for captains to take
advantage of special offers by manufacturers which would not be suitable for us to manage.

Not that anyone else will be aware of this, but due to our blazer supplier having another hiccup with efficiency of
supplying the latest order, | have found another supplier, based in Didcot, who maybe able to help us sourcing in the
future. Once the new blazers arrive, | will show them a sample and see if they can be an alternative source.

Look forward to any questions that come out of this report at the commitiee meeting.

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=24179b4f5c&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f: 1802375498205281132%7Cmsg-f:18023754982052811...
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05/08/2024, 10:35 Gmail - 50th Anniversary Trophy - Update

Nﬁ Gmaii William White <ox.golf.caps.secretary@gmail.com>
50th Anniversary Trophy - Update

1 message

lan <ianallison@hotmail.co.uk> 20 June 2024 at 09:44

To: Ray Davies <rayjdavies@btinternet.com>, Roger Davies <roger.jh@btinternet.com>, Stuart Dobbs <ogc.event.sec@gmail.com>,

Andrew Gardiner <disabledgolfer@yahoco.com=>, Glyn Hall <golfingglyn@gmail.com>, Keith Henley <henleyk@virginmedia.com>, Derek

Honey <derek@honey.me.uk>, Terence Killick <tkillick@icloud.com>, Tim Nunneley <tim.nunneley@yahoo.ca.uk>, Roger Sillence
<Roger.Sillence@live.co.uk>, Chris Spearing <spero584@gmail.com>, Pete Walton <petewalton@talktalk.net>, Bill White
<ox.golf.caps.secretary@gmail.com>

Dear Committee,

In preparation for our upcoming Committee Meeting, please find below a brief update on this year’s Pairs KO.

In a word (or two) “Rain nearly stopped play”.

As you know we extended all the rounds by a week to try and overcome the issues of course closures. | am please to say that all but
one match were completed on time. We had one walk over that was mainly due 1o a last minute course closure.

All the comments | receive indicate that the matches are competitive but played in the true good fun spirit of the Oxfordshire Captains.

The Results of the Second Round are attached . Interesting to note that all the “Home Teams” won their matches.

The Quarter Final Draw means that Badgemore are guaranteed to be in the Semi's, however there are seven different Clubs
represented in total.

lan

2 attachments

@ 2024 KO 2nd Round Results_pdf
— 82K

@ 2024 KO Qtr Final Draw.pdf
— 93K

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=24f79b45c&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-:1802369074992246387%7Cmsg-:18023690749922463. ..
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